WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

Joint Board meeting 7/19/07

A joint Board meeting of the WVPO and WVAC was held July 19 at  Bill Clegg’s hangar. Board members present were: Beverly Mason, Bill Clegg, Don Meader, Doug MacIver, Glenn Mori, Tom Gill, Kelly Jeffries, Peter Lambert and Barbara Clifford.

The minutes of the June 21, 2007 meeting were approved as written by both Boards.

Directory: Don reported that Lou Berube has requested a spot on the Committee but they have not connected as yet. Don has visited Kingswood Press to get lay out ideas as well as estimated cost figures.

Runway committee: Glenn Mori requested notification of any upcoming meetings of the committee. Bev noted that since Gary Cole is the Chairman, he will set up any meetings. Glenn should contact Gary. Gary was not in attendance tonight so there was no report.

Rules and Regulations: Beverly has made up new Rules and Regulation sheets as well as new Site Plan Review forms. The only change in the Rules & regs  was changing to word “Owner” to “Member”. These will be sent to WVI, WVII and Aviation members. She read a draft of a letter that will accompany the mailing. Don asked about pets. Dogs should be leashed etc. Kelly asked about including “Rules for Good Flying Practices”.

Treasurers Report: Barb reported that we had collected 46% of the Aviation Corp. billing. They are not due until next week. There is one WVAC fee outstanding from fiscal 2006. There is a $50,000 CD due in August for WVAC. At her request a motion was made and approved to roll over the CD.

Board Representation with Atty: A motion was approved by both Boards that Beverly and Don be the representatives of both corps. when corresponding with our attorneys. This will be conveyed to Atty. Fauver.

Other business: Kelly reported that LD has checked into the cost of a Precision Approach Path Indicator (PAPI). It would cost approximately $12,000 to have one installed at both ends of the runway. Bill asked if it was feasible for us to make one. Beverly responded that this falls under the purview of the runway committee. Kelly and/or LD should report to the committee who in turn would make their recommendation to the Board.

Bev read a letter from Chuck Johnson re: July 7th party at the Jeffries where he was upset with some of the flying. Glenn Mori had spoken to him on the day in question and diffused his anger. Chuck had been talking about possibly writing a letter to the FAA. Bev will write him a letter acknowledging receipt of his letter and telling him that it had been passed on to the Host & Hostess of the gathering.

This concluded the Joint and Aviation portions of the meeting. We continued with the 

Property Owners portion. 

Treasurers Report: Barb reported that 45% of the billing has been collected with another week to go until the due date. There is only $13 outstanding from fiscal 2006 and all of that is interest.

Trailer on Clark property: The storage trailer was moved to Steve Moore’s property across from the entrance. Bev will write a thank you letter to Steve and Paula Moore.

Court Case: There was no response to the Court by Bob Clark. As a result we win by default. He has appealed and has filed a motion for reconsideration. We are objecting to the motion.

Peter asked if the new attorneys want copies of the minutes of our meetings forwarded to them. Beverly will check with the attorney’s office.

OHRV Regs:  Beverly passed out a copy of the State of NH OHRV regulations. She read a draft of a letter to be sent to the membership along with a copy of the regulations. She will also try to get a NH Fish & Game officer to address one of our future meetings. After a quick review of the minutes of the annual meeting, it was concluded that nothing specific was passed as far as action for the Board to take. It was noted that the State OHRV regulations are in conflict with our C&R’s. Mac suggested that we put up a sign at Pine Lane stating that no OHRV’s are allowed on the property. This is the primary spot where an OHRV can access the Village.

Don will help Beverly draft a letter to accompany the mailing of the regulations to the membership.

Ossipee Lake Rd.: Don spoke with Bruce Robinson; the Road Agent for the town of Tamworth re: widening the shoulder at the egress to WV. They did not widen it when they asphalted but they did add gravel to the shoulders.

The WVPO board will write a note to the Town of Tamworth Board of Selectmen thanking them, Bruce Robinson and the Town road crew for seeing to the improvements to the road. Don will compose the letter.

NEXT MEETING THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 20TH  6:30pm

AT BEVERLY MASON’S
Peter Lambert

Secretary.

